## REGULAR MEETING NOVEMBER 13, 1974

Meeting convened at St. Stephen's Hall at 7:30 p.m. Members present were Chmn. Gannett, Daniel Willett, Daniel Sanford and Frank Goodwin.

COMPREHENSIVE PLAN. Dan Sanford brought to the meeting Educational Facilities Data which completed collection of material for the Plan. It will now be printed in its final form.

S.M.R.P.C.-Raise in municipal membership fee.--Chmm. Gannett read a letter from the S.M.R.P.C., dated 9/24/74, consisting of the report of the September 1974 meeting of the General Commission which noted that Mr. Chernack stated that the Executive Comm. has recommended and the Commission voted to establish assessment of \$14.50 per million dollars of State valuation upon the member municipalities. Mr. Gannett is to recommend to the Selectmen that this fee be paid.

S.M.R.P.C.—Licensing respossibilities to municipalities—Chmm. Gannett read a letter dated 10/9/74 relative to the B.E.P.'s proposal that the municipalities become the licensing agents for certain State laws, especially those in which the towns already have some reviewing responsibilities. It requests each municipality to review the proposals as regards their impact upon the town government. This matter should be thoroughly considered by both the Planning Board and the Selectmen. Any comments should be directed to the S.M.R.P.C. in Alfred or to the B.E.P. office in Augusta.

S.M.R.P.C.—A letter dated 10/25/74 requests the Planning Board to update the list of approved subdivisions of under 20 acres subsequent to 1970.. Secretary instructed to prepare and send this information to S.M.R.P.C.

Printing and duplicating expense-Due to the fact that the Town has no duplicating facilities and that the Planning Board finds this service a necessity, Mr. Gannett of the Southern Maine Finishing Co. is providing it. Since he refuses to take pay for this service the Board voted to furnish the necessary copy material.

WEST WIND ACRES ... Garland: An on-site inspection was set for Wed., November 20 at 2;30 p.m. -- weather permitting.

JOHN ROSSBOROUGH.—Secretary was instructed to remind Mr. Rossborough that the Board is awaiting oil Suitability maps for the subdivisions of both Mr. Wood and Mrs. Corchoran and request Mr. Rossborough to bring these in in person at which time the plans will be approved.

Respectfully submitted,

Frank R. Goodwin, Secy.